September 15, 2022 Supervisors Minutes

Chairman Clapper called the September 15%, 2022 Supervisors meeting to order.
The following members were present: Don Clapper, Ted Bittinger, Mike Ferguson

The minutes from the August 18" meeting were approved as written.
The Treasurers report was distributed to each Supervisor for review.

Chairman Clapper opened with Privilege of the floor
e Mary Lou Hirshmiller of 5948 Old Course Rd was present to share her

disdain with the entire re-pavement project on Old Course Rd. and wanted
to know the date for the final pavement. Chairman Clapper apologized for
the Township not having been very forward with letting the public know
when and where paving projects would be happening however he
additionally emphasized that road construction projects are always dirty
and in every case it comes with sacrifices and patience from all of us. Ted
stated that the paving should be completed by the end of October.

Chris Snavely was present to discuss his request for the Township to Light a
Christmas Tree at Norlo Park. Chris presented an offer to make a donation to the
Township to cover the cost of getting electric to his tree and covering all costs to
install and remove lights for the tree to be lit for Christmas. He stated there was a
professional tree lighting service directly beside him that did a nice job. He
thought it would be a great accent to Norlo Park and the Fayetteville community
for the Christmas season. The Supervisors asked that Mr. Snavely look into the
availability of solar powered tree lights and get back to us with the results.

On a Bittinger/Ferguson motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved a
request from The Borough of Chambersburg requesting Non-Emergency Fire

Police assistance for two (2) events 10/22- Go Girls Go Race, 11/11- Veteran’s
Day Parade.

Chairman Clapper discussed the Health Insurance quote for 2023. Copies were
distributed to each Supervisor for review. On a Clapper/Ferguson motion carried



unanimously, the Supervisors approved continuing the insurance plan that we
currently have and renew for 2023 with a 11.41% cost increase.

On a Bittinger/Clapper motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved
the paying of the bills.

Under Old Business
e Ted inquired about the easement agreement for Strickler’s property. Don
mentioned that Mark Goodhart stated that the agreement had a minor

amendment and it was due to be sent over this week however he has not
seen it yet.

Under New Business

e Ted stated that the 1991 Chevy % ton was in bad mechanical condition and
we should consider liquidating the unit. Don will check to see what the
advertising threshold is.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m.ona
Ferguson/Clapper motion carried unanimously.

April McClure, Assistant Secretary



